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Longstone Community Council

Minutes of the Zoom meeting held on Monday 13 September 2021 at 7:30 pm. 



DL welcomed everyone to the meeting

1 Attendance and apologies
Elected members:

Des Loughney (Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), Alan Gordon and Margaret Campbell.
Co-opted members
John Allan (Vice Chair), Lily Campbell (by telephone)(part). 
Nominated representatives:

none

Ex Officio

Cllr Denis Dixon
In attendance
Sam Findlay taking notes for Cllr Graczyk 
Public visitors
6 max.
Apologies were received from Foysol Choudhury MSP; Ros Lennie indicated that she could not attend.
3 2.1 The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 14 June 2021 were approved 
and adopted.
2.2 The minutes of the special meeting held on 2 August 2021 were approved and adopted.
4 Police crime report
None but their recent newsletters were noted. Police cannot use Zoom.
5 Matters arising from the last minutes but not covered elsewhere in the agenda:

4.1
SC reported that Scottish Water’s contractor completed their work during the summer and that the site is now restored except for a small fenced-off area. 

5
Planning and development

5.1
Redevelopment of the Kingsknowe Roadhouse with housing: 
SC reported approaching both the developer’s architect and the owners themselves to ask about future action. However he received no reply.
5.2
Student flats in Slateford on the former Westside Motors site: 
Demolition by Chamic proceeds—slowly. 
5.3
Conversion of Slateford House and Chalmers Memorial Hall: 
Work on inside conversion is proceeding. SC reported that the developer’s plan to add an extension has had to be abandoned due to the fact that the main sewer which runs through the Dells also runs behind Slateford House. Scottish Water will not allow any building over the sewer. Consequently there is now a plan to build a small block of flats the other side of the sewer.  
5.4
Smart’s proposal to redevelop the former Booker site: 
Still awaiting planning application. 

6
Reports from any LCC member attending meetings obo LCC
6.1
Update on ReDrawing Edinburgh (MC). The project has now concluded with Cinescope presentation in various locations (Spylaw Park locally). AG attended at Spylaw and said it was an enjoyable event where he met a member of the Colinton Village Enterprise. 
6.2
JA reported attending a meeting of the Canal Community Action Group, where he raised concern about increased usage of the towpath, especially by electric bicycles and scooters. 
7
Environment 
7.1
Redhall Grove traffic control scheme:  
SC had circulated the notice which showed when traffic was prohibited from entering the street. He now advised that the police had informed him that CEC would be holding a review of the temporary restrictions commencing on 25 Oct. Initially this will be seeking input from the school users but later will be widened to seek the views of residents and other interested parties. This was discussed.
7.2
Graffiti: 
SC gave an update on graffiti in the area. Much graffiti remains to be dealt with, especially by CEC. 

7.3
Subway under the Canal and The Tunnel ownership:
Subway has been cleaned and, although the spring is still leaking, the water runs down the centre of the subway and is collected by the restored gulley at the north end. SC met the Parks Officer on site on 26 August to discuss the situation. Although it is obvious that water is leaking from the spring, Parks will not undertake any work to explore the spring and deal with the leak. 
    SC joined a meeting of the Scottish Land Commission on 25 Aug to see if anything could be done to find the owner of The Tunnel path, which includes are short part of the subway. The meeting reminded him of the existence of The Queen’s & Lord Treasurer’s Remembrance, a Scottish Government department equivalent to England’s Bona Vacantia department (part of the Treasury). The QLTR handles not only unclaimed estates (usually funds) but land. He has therefore asked QLTR if it can take over the land and pass it to CEC. Outcome awaited. 
7.4
Cycle lanes and floating parking (Lanark Rd and Inglis Green Rd)


This matter was again discussed at length. DL will draft a letter to SfP.  
8
Councillor’s report(s)
DD noted anti-social behaviour in Longstone Park which was being dealt with. He explained that he did not cover the area of Lanark Road.
9
Treasurer’s report 
SC reported that he was paid his expenses on 9 July (£33.50) and that we received our annual grant on 19 Jul (£747.64). The balance to date was £2101.90.
10
AOCB.
10.1
Community Grant Funding was discussed and DD provided the following dates when it would be available (28 Sep; 9 Dec; 17 Feb).

10.2
The matter of a community garden was raised and referred to the next meeting.
11
Date and venue of next meeting:
Next meeting is scheduled for 11 October 2021, presumably by Zoom unless the present restrictions are lifted.
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